
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 7, 2010 
 
Mr. Frank Vozel 
Deputy Director and Chief Engineer 
Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department 
P.O. Box 2261 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72203 
 
Re: Traffic Signal Upgrade Request 
 State Highway 365 (Harkrider) @ Bruce Street and Robins Street 
 Conway, AR 
 
Dear Mr. Vozel, 
 
The signal poles at both of the above referenced intersections are beginning to show their age.  The old 
wooden poles at these locations are leaning at an increasing rate, which requires our technician to 
remove slack from the strand-mount signals on a regular basis to provide ample clearance from the 
traffic below.  The vicinity of these poles to the railroad precludes the addition of guy wires or additional 
support poles.  I am writing to request AHTD assistance in upgrading these signal poles to current 
standard.   
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tab Townsell 
Mayor 
 


